

## Stronger Communities Grant Meeting Minutes (4)

Monday 4 May 2019

Hall 6.00 pm

Present: Emmie Collins (chair), Jane Rich (SIRA), Robyn Iredale (SIRA), Sharon Kinnison (SIRA), Ariadne Krausman (Kindy Director),

**Apologies:** Nettie Lodge (artist), Barbara Labram (Players), Cameron Nicol (President, Kindy Committee)

1. Update on mural aspect — Mural paint being purchased and donated, NBC painted primer coat as agreed, protective awning erected, ladder made available. NL working very hard, with assistance from EC.

Sean Cavanaugh has donated some paint, tints, etc and more will be forthcoming if needed. Agreement for NL discussed and draft budget now required.

2. Storage solutions — Discussion of various options:
  - a) Back door area - to be tidied up for trolley and chairs;
  - b) Verandah – not supported;
  - c) Within the hall, over the stairs – suggestion of building an extra storage area under the existing raised space – for tables;
  - d) Under the Kindy – drawings have been submitted to NBC to show proposed fireproof area and other possible storage areas. Donald Gibson (NBC) phoned on 4/5/19 to ask for width between poles. He is working on feasibility and NBC's possible contribution.
3. Revised budget — being drafted.
4. Community feedback, liaison and information — many people commenting favourably on the mural. Some have asked for a printout of the mural and EC and NL are working out how to best do this.
5. Blog/publicity — EC to give pictures and dialogue to Alec to load on SI Community website. Then to be shared via FB.
6. Schedule for the project — Kindy mural is well underway and will be completed in June after NL returns from her 3-week *artist-in-residence* program on Flinders Island,

Tasmania. Hall wall to be done in July-August and to involve other artists on the island.  
Launch of the project to coincide with Woodstock Festival on Saturday 26 October.

7. Future Actions — continued negotiations between EC and NBC.
8. Next meeting – Monday, 27 May.

#### **Follow-up Actions**

1. EC to follow-up on anti-graffiti paint with David Pengilly – a little later.
2. EC to provide draft budget to the committee.
3. EC to continue to negotiate with NBC re storage solutions.
4. Sharon to follow-up with Alec re blog.
5. Contract to be signed by Nettie and Colin Haskell.
6. Emmie to submit invoice for costs on the mural to date to SIRA.
7. RI to obtain Amendment Form from Dept of Infrastructure and Planning — re acquittal of grant and request for extension.